

GOULBURN HIGH SCHOOL

132 Goldsmith Street, Goulburn NSW 2580

Phone Facsimile Principal (02) 4821 4022 (02) 4822 1437 Mr Yogesh Mani

Email: Website: goulburn-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

http://www.goulburn-h.schools.nsw.edu.au

Dear Parents/Carers

We are pleased to advise that currently we are now able to go ahead with our Orientation Day and Information Evening for our Year 7 2022 students. Due to the COVID-19 environment our school will be operating under Level 3 Restrictions in accordance with the Australian Health Protection Principal Committee (AHPPC) and NSW Health advice. Our school continues to be safe, and all of our activities at school are conducted in a way that is appropriate as per our guidelines. Year 6 students will be required to wear masks indoors. If your child is exempt from wearing a mask please provide a medical certificate upon check-in.

We would like to take this opportunity in welcoming and meeting all of our Year 7 for 2022 on Tuesday 23 November, 2022. Below are the details of the planned transition activities to support families starting at Goulburn High School:-

Orientation day

Tuesday 23 November, 2021

9:20 am - 3:00 pm

This day will bring together our 2022 Year 7 group. The students will enjoy a range of activities including school familiarisation, a BBQ lunch and fun activities with school leaders.

Students will be checked-in at the Goldsmith Street gate by our student leaders and directed to their buddy groups. They are to wear their primary school sports uniform and will need to bring recess, water, a pencil case and a hat. The canteen will not be available on the day.

Parents/carers are to arrange transportation to and from Goulburn High School. Parents/carers are asked to remain in the designated drop-off area at the front of the school. The office will be accessible for camp payments and inquiries. Information on the Year 7 2022 camp is enclosed. If parents are coming to the office to complete payments they will be required to check-in with the QR Code and show proof of vaccination.

Family BBQ and information evening for parents/carers and students is as follows

Tuesday 23 November, 2021

5 00pm - 6 00pm

Family BBQ on the front lawn including Principal's address and

information about Year 7 in 2022.

Parents/carers attending the family BBQ and information evening will need to check-in with the QR Code and show proof of vaccination to a staff member at the gate.

We look forward to meeting you all on 23 November, 2021.

Yours sincerely

Mr Yogesh Mani

Principal 16/11/21

Mr Andrew Strode

Transition Coordinator